FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Can you please tell me how much LCC has spent on clearing street drains in the last year and each year for which information is readily available since 2000.
Answer: Leicester City Council Spent £279k on clearing street drains last year in 2023.

Information is only readily available for expenditure going back to 2009 when a new accounting system was implemented. Therefore between 2000 to 2009 the Council does not hold this information. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

The amounts for 2009 – 2022 are detailed in the below table
	2009
	£280k

	2010
	£302k

	2011
	£312k

	2012
	£335k

	2013
	£347k

	2014
	£362k

	2015
	£348

	2016
	£382

	2017
	£374

	2018
	£385

	2019
	£398

	2020
	£464k

	2021
	£390k

	2022
	£352k




Could you please provide information on how many specialised drain clearing vehicles LCC owns.
The council are currently leasing 2 gully cleansing vehicles.

Can you please tell me if LCC has responsibility for dredging watercourses and how much it has spent on same,.in years for which information is readily available since 2000.
Leicester City Council has riparian responsibilities for watercourses that are within land it owns. We maintain trees and structures along their banks to make sure they do not obstruct the flow unless features are installed deliberately as part of a Natural Flood Management scheme to provide attenuation and reduce flood risk downstream.

Leicester City Council is a Lead Local Flood Authority and as such is required to ensure that riparian owners of ordinary watercourses in Leicester are properly maintained free from obstruction and that any work in or near an ordinary watercourse is properly permitted.

Information is only readily available for expenditure going back to 2009 when a new accounting system was implemented. Therefore between 2000 to 2009 the Council does not hold this information. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The amounts for 2009 – 2023 are detailed in the below table
	2009
	£16k

	2010
	£35k

	2011
	£18k

	2012
	£28k

	2013
	£26k

	2014
	£2k

	2015
	£23k

	2016
	£59k

	2017
	£46k

	2018
	£72k

	2019
	£58k

	2020
	£85k

	2021
	£57k

	2022
	£7k

	2023
	£75k




Finally, can you confirm or otherwise, whether any of the activities or resources above have been curtailed because of ENLEI arrangements imposed on councils by supra national bodies.
No.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
